


The make-up of the proposed Advisory Committee is critical if it is to be able to effectively fulfil its 

function and be seen to be genuinely independent. As has been noted by a number of participants, 

the credibility of the current reform process is undermined by the very limited participation of any 

non-government players. If the Advisory Committee were to be dominated by Government and 

representatives of the Government-owned utilities then it would potentially be perceived as biased 

in its deliberations. The Position Paper lists the make-up of the Australian Energy Market 

Commission Reliability Panel. This appears to include persons representing a broad range of 

interests, including customers and financiers, and provides a sound model for a WA Committee. 

Perth Energy considers that this Committee should be established promptly, the paper proposes 

mid-2016, so that it can contribute effectively through the detailed market design process. 

Perth Energy supports the arguments provided in the Paper that responsibility for review of, and 

making recommendations on power system reliability should rest with the ERA. It would be 

prudent, however, to review the capabilities within the ERA to adequately take on this specialised 

area of work and, if necessary, strengthen these capabilities. In view of the cost of incorrect 

decisions, either excess investment or inadequate reliability, a modest increase in the ERA's 

capabilities may well be justified. 

In conclusion, Perth Energy supports the proposals in the Position Paper. Should you or your staff 

wish to discuss any of these matters further please do not hesitate to contact either myself or 

Patrick Peake on 9420 0300. 

Yours faithfully 

bv- KyCao

Managing Director 


